MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – March 18, 2025

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Tuesday, March 18, 2025 at the Mad River Township Fire Station and via the township You Tube platform. 

Present:   Trustees Bobby McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young; Fiscal Officer David Rudy 

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 8:31 am, led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the audience in attendance.

Trustee Young moved to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes of the regular session on March 3, 2025. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief John Heath stated the department has 430 calls for service YTD, an increase of 63 over 2024. That is an average of 5.62 calls per day.  One mutual aid was received and eleven mutual aids given since last meeting.  Crews responded on a mutual aid call with Bethel on March 14 for a fatal house fire near New Carlisle. John announced the department received a $14,000 Ohio Fire Equipment Grant, which will be used to purchase 4 sets of turn out gear. The Ohio Pharmacy drug license has been renewed.  The Medic 250 had a tire issue that was repaired. Trustee Pettit said another company will quote the metal work that needs repaired around the outside of the firehouse. Chief stated the statewide tornado drill will be later in the week.

Road and Cemetery Department
Don O’Connor stated the department had used 1 to 1 ½ tons of cold patch to fill potholes in the township.  Don is getting a list of catch basins that are in need of repairs. The trucks are serviced and in good shape. Many of the street name signs have been replaced. Don asked if street sweeping would be done this year, noting Holiday Valley was bad. Someone will contact Dayton Street Sweeping to see if they have availability. Don also asked if the window tinting would be completed on the road tractor prior to mowing season. The salt bin cover has been replaced and the company did a great job. There was some discussion about the number of tons of road salt that needed to be ordered next season. In the cemetery, the mowers have been serviced and there have been a number of funerals. The clean-up around the cemetery has begun and the seeding of the winter graves is ongoing. Don presented some deeds for the trustees to sign.

Sheriff Deputy	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin reported 50 calls for service, 2 arrests, 16 traffic stops, 18 assists of other departments, 52 business checks, 100 citizen contacts and 1,621 miles driven from February 18 to March 18, 2025. Brandon noted the nuisance complaint on Joy Dr had been taken care of.  The new township cruiser is in service and the old cruiser was in the county garage to repair a left front tire leak. He will attend Coffee with a Cop at Greenon High School on March 22 from 8 to 11 am.  Brandon recovered a stolen license plate on Enon Road after a traffic stop conducted with the help of the Bethel township deputy and K-9 unit. 

Hustead Fire
Chief Matt Hirtzinger had no report. 

Hustead EMS
Interim Chief Lorretta Lewis had no report. 

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented checks for the trustees to sign, noted that year end 2024 was complete and presented the trustees with the bank reconciliations and reports for January and February 2025 to review. He also noted a need for a resolution to approve the permanent appropriations for 2025.

OLD BUSINESS

Trustee Young spoke about aggregation. Gas aggregation letters were sent out noting that Archer would continue to be 2% below the pricing of Columbia Gas. The price of gas is going up for everyone due to the approval of money to continue upgrading the infrastructure of the gas delivery system by PUCO. Electric pricing is on the rise also, due to the dispute with Canada over tariffs and the electric supplied by Canada to the Northeast part of the country. As a reminder, residents can opt out of aggregation at any time and can also opt in at any time. A permanent opt out is available by contacting PUCO. 

Trustee McClure stated he will contact First Energy about placing a light on Hunters Creek Drive and possibly adding it to the streetlight special assessment in Hunters Glen.  

NEW BUSINESS

Trustee Young moved to approve the permanent appropriations for calendar year 2025 in the amount of $5.6 million. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2025-004)

AUDIENCE COMMENTS

No audience comments.

At 9:00 am, Trustee Young moved to adjourn. Seconded by Trustee Pettit, motion carried 3-0.
